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Minutes 

The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from the January meeting. 

Matters arising & Correspondence. 

There were no matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting.    The Board will 

communicate back in relation to the letters of appeal in respect of places 2023-2024.  

Principal’s Report 

The Principal updated the Board on the latest school related activities. 

Child Protection 

The Child Protection report was available for the Board to review.  .  The files were available for 

board members to review if they wished. 

Finance 

The Finance report contained information on the Income and Expenditure YTD for 2023 and 

comparison figures for prior years.     

Ethos 

The Board reviewed the ethos report for February 2023 together with the minutes from the Sub 

Committee meeting.  The board will be presented with data/results from recent surveys. 

Students, Staff and Parents 

The Online Claims reports for January was available for review by the Board. 

The Board approved 11 applications for personal leave. 

There were 5 suspensions since the last board meeting. 

SSE & Improvements  

- School Building Update 

The building project is continuing and working to schedule. The Board will write to the 

builders to remind them of the importance of having work completed per the schedule 

especially in terms of the technical classrooms. 

 

Anti-bullying 

There was nothing to report on anti-bullying.     

Health & Safety 

H&S is being kept under constant review to identify any areas of concern. Currently there are no 

areas for concern.   
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Common Application System 

The Board will write to the Limerick Education Centre to express their disappointment and 

dissatisfaction over how proceedings were handled in relation to the Common Application System 

for the 2023-2024 intake. 

Recruitment Process for Deputy Principal 

The schools allocation for 2023-2024 includes provision for an extra Deputy Principal. The Board 

will form a sub-committee in relation to the recruitment process with a view to the position being 

appointed by the end of May. 

School Policies 

The policy review schedule for 2022-2023 will be finalised.  

The board will keep school policies on the agenda for continuous monitoring to ensure they are 

reviewed and updated as required within a 3 year period.  

All Other Business 

The Board will continue with the BOM review.  The next step will be to meet with and external 

consultant to progress the project. 

 

The Board conveyed their compliments and congratulations to all those involved in the school show 

“Rock of Ages” for the outstanding performance which was enjoyed by all. 

 

'If  in the future the production team wants to produce a musical which incurs royalties, the Board 

will consider options to fund those royalties.' 

 

The Board offered their condolences to Joe Fitzgerald, teacher, on the passing of his mother.  And 

also extended their sympathies to the family of Tom Tierney who sadly passed away recently. 

 

The Board would like to acknowledge the generosity of the staff and parents who carry out 

the voluntary work they do on behalf of the college for the benefit of its students.  

 

 

The next Board meeting will be Wednesday 22nd March 2023 

 

Board of Management 

2rd March 2023 
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